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Robert Duenas                                                                                                                    9/17/2008

Senior City Planner City of Los Angeles

6262 Van Nuys Blvd. Suite 430

Van Nuys, California 91401

cc. Hadar Plafkin & Tanner Blackman 

Office of the City Planning 

200 North Spring Street Room 525, 

City Hall Los Angeles, California 90012

(Via E-mail and U.S. Mail)

RE: ENF‐2006‐10437‐MND Case: CPC‐2007‐237‐GPA‐ZC‐CU‐SPR MND for the

zone change request and redevelopment impacts of the proposed Trammell Crow Corporate Pointe at West Hills project on the Corner of Roscoe and Fallbrook.
Dear Mr. Duenas,

The proposed Zone change of the above referenced property to Manufacturing from Agricultural is of a grave concern to the surrounding communities as well as local, state and federal legislators. As you may have heard at the last informational meeting put on by Dr. Daniel Wiseman, Senate hopeful Fran Pavely was in attendance. Public officials like her represent the people and when there is a concern, they look out for us. 

The contamination in the San Fernando Valley from 50 years of Aerospace and Military Research has impacted the health of thousand from unethical disposals of waste. We should not treat this site any different.

Prior agreements were not handled properly between regulatory agencies and the developer/owners of the site. We need a whole new Environmental Study before any type of zone change is brought forth.

Before a zone change is considered we need to see sampling of buildings’ outer areas near the gradient slopes that would have profound effect on which way contaminants would flow.

Changing the zoning to M1 would be the least protective for the cleanup process of remaining Aerospace waste. 

Please!!! LEAVE THE ZONING AGRICULTURAL SO THE POLLUTER RESPONSIBLE WILL CLEANUP TO A HIGHER STANDARD.

Changing the zoning to M1 would be the least protective for Future Uses. Boeing now has expanded and their plans could very well coincide with the zone change. The Community will NOT allow any more of these Defense Giants leaving behind decades of Cancerous materials. The only way to protect the public from further damage from these activities is to zone appropriately so that it is not possible in the future. The issue that Boeing might expand operations based on the zoning change, is not a theory, but in fact already in progress.

The disturbance of soil during development if not properly contained for what it is will effect the health and potentially re‐exposure highly toxic pollutants from prior operations at the site which have not been adequately mitigated, or characterized.  This includes a known Trichloroethylene (TCE) plume below with the groundwater extremely shallow may result with indoor vapor intrusion which is a proven exposure pathway. This goes the same for surface water contamination. The plume of TCE has been ignored despite the many serious concerns communicated by the local residents. Another Area of Concern (AOC) is in the Lower portion Parking area, or Southeast Corner Parking.
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The above photo illustrates the close proximity to Nesting Native Birds and other migratory species in the Chatsworth Reservoir. The proposed zone change will have an adverse effect on all wildlife in the adjacent reservoir. It should be considered that any activity during the March 1 thru August 31 on a yearly basis should be halted during this and future breeding seasons.  Nesting Native Birds include the Great Horned Owl (Bubo Virginianus) and the Barn Owl (Tyto Alba), both are found in the perimeter trees on the entire southern boundary of the Chatsworth Reservoir where they use this area to hunt daily.  
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The above photo was taken inside the Chatsworth Reservoir in the year 2008 looking into the Trammell Crow Property. The zone change activities during the breeding bird season would negatively disturb them. As raptors, the distance required is 500 feet and because of the many trees within the property, there are likely several nests there as well.  The Chatsworth Reservoir wildlife preserve is one of the few protected areas in the Western San Fernando Valley. The Chatsworth Reservoir southern area (the northeast corner of the Trammel Crow property) is a recent sighting of a mountain lion who’s roaming needs require great open space. 

The above road access leads to mounds of questionable material that could impact the site.

Based on historical drawings, aerial photographs and first hand accounts by people who worked at the site at the time, the ponds in the center of the property used fountains for aeration of recycled water which was also used in the HVAC system for the Property.  This would include all HVAC systems within all the formerly located buildings would have potentially carried VOCs. We therefore request that the pond area be added as a SWMU as well as the entire HVAC system of effluent and influent pipes be considered an AOC.

In past reports attached to this property there is a significant list of SWMUs and AOCs that require further characterization because they were never adequately completed.  Those areas include, but are not limited to the following: SWMUs:  Buildings 272, 282, Pits 1 and 2 at building 269,  parking area between buildings 274 and 276, cooling unit at northeast corner outside building 274, the former underground tank systems T1 T2 and pump islands between Buildings 272 and 282, and the sewerline running from the site. AOCs: Buildings 263,265, 268, 269, 270,271,274, 276, 281,  and Tanks T5, T6, T7, T8, T9, T14. 

CM10 has shown pollutant hits and is not adequately identified in the Mitigated Negative Declaration. 

This characterization and investigation work must be completed, with public process including noticed meetings for public comment on the cleanup‐closure process before any further determination for building permits is made.  This must include a workplan to characterize the current plume nature and extent, and be provided to the public for review and comment prior to moving forward in this process for building permits for the new developer. In addition, the soil sampling workplan required by DTSC must include results and adequate time for public comment prior to the issuance of any building or conditional use permit.  We believe that all constituents of concern consistent with SSFL (as they shared many projects) should be analyzed for. 

Adequate characterization has not been achieved.  Stated by the polluter: “...lack of an identified potential entry path to soil and groundwater”  Until source points can be clearly identified for the historical and current contamination found in CM‐8d and other wells, these buildings must remain AOCs.  1,1‐DCE as found at levels as high as 760 μg/l The polluter’s consultant then determined that no further investigation was necessary based on a single visual inspection that in no way clarified the situation. 

Well CM‐10 displays a persistent Freon‐11 problem. 

Any effort to remove AOCs or SWMUs by the polluter is inappropriate, especially by way of discounting relevant data demonstrating significant impacts of TCE and DCE.

The plating and clarifying pits indicate uses of other chemicals that are not adequately sampled for such as cyanide, chromic acid, and methylene chloride. 

Repeated concern of the feeder sewer lines which will be impacted by the current plans by the developer.  Any effort to remove this from the AOC process would be to mis‐represent the potential risks to the public. 

We need to obtain and study more Historical Data from Thompson Ramo Woolridge (TRW), who were the original occupants of this site. In the current references of Historical Data provided, it seams like only Hughes Missile Systems was looked into.

Treatment of former concrete as hazardous waste is an indicator that MND process is inadequate for the complex historical operations of the site.  This emphasized the necessity to understand all former operational activities of the site from Raytheon, Hughes Missile Systems as well as Bunker Ramo and TRW.

Groundwater Vapor Intrusion into the new buildings need to be considered.

The proposed Market on the Southeast Corner of the Trammell Crow Property has tested high in the past for Radiation. They did not adequately demonstrate that the radiological findings were based on naturally occurring radio‐isotopes and all the analyses done should be re‐compared to new background standards from the Background Study currently underway by USEPA based on HR2764 and USEPA PRGs should be used for comparison.

The de-watering on Lena Avenue is of a great concern to the public. From what we are told, the TCE treated water is released through the landscaping water system and then flowing offsite into neighborhood storm drains into the Los Angeles River. We noticed Sumps at the 911 Center that pump and move water. 
We need to take in consideration the findings of cesium 137 on Rocketdyne Employees Fitness Center Property next door.

The diversion tunnel from the Chatsworth Reservoir is pointed at this property and potential VOC’s that are to be diverted in this tunnel from stormwater runoff of the SSFL could impact the Trammell Crow site.

We are concerned about the groundwater treatment system and the SWMUs that are not adequately acknowledged in the new MND.

The Rain4Rent aeration system whether on or off now, is of great concern and is not acknowledged in the MND at all.  

In conclusion, there is a road leading into the reservoir that Trammel Crow acknowledges was used by Raytheon leading to the mounds of disturbed soil in the reservoir right there, just up the road.  We are concerned about this area and how it impacts the downgradient Trammell Crow Property.

This was very much the practice as we are now finding in debris piles currently up at Sage Ranch where the count of perchlorate filled igniters has reached over 100.

Keep the Zoning Agricultural as it helps protect the health of the surrounding communities far more greater than the proposed zoning.

William Preston Bowling  Founder/Director

ACME (Aerospace Cancer Museum of Education)

williamprestonbowling@yahoo.com

310.428.5085

http://www.ACMEla.org  

23350 Lake Manor Drive

Chatsworth, California

91311

